
Do you feel uncomfortable in your current school uniform? You’re not the only one. Many 
students feel hot, itchy, or even stressed when they have to wear the same uniform every day, 
especially in hot classrooms without proper air-conditioning. Meanwhile, teachers can wear 
whatever they like and stay comfortable. This is why I believe the school rule about uniforms 
should be changed. Students should be allowed to pick whatever clothes they like, as long as 
they are appropriate. 

First of all, wearing clothes we choose will make us happier and more comfortable in school. 
When we feel uncomfortable, it’s hard to concentrate on lessons or do our best work. Studies 
show that 85% of students feel uncomfortable in their school uniforms, and 80% say it affects 
their concentration in class. Imagine sitting through hours of lessons while feeling sweaty, itchy, 
or miserable. If we could choose comfortable, neat, and weather-friendly clothes, we would feel 
much better and be able to learn more. 

Secondly, letting students pick their clothes helps us express who we are. Uniforms make 
everyone look the same, but we are all different people with different personalities. Some 
students like bright colours, others like cool patterns or simple styles. Clothes help us show our 
creativity, our mood, and who we really are. Teachers are allowed to express themselves with 
their clothing, so why shouldn’t we have the same right? School should be a place where 
everyone can feel free to be themselves. 

Some people might argue that uniforms stop bullying because everyone looks the same. But 
bullying can happen for many reasons, not just clothes. In fact, in schools where uniforms are 
not required, only 3% of bullying cases are related to clothing. This proves that bullying is not 
mainly about what people wear. Instead of forcing uniforms, schools should focus on teaching 
kindness, respect, and including everyone. 

Another reason to change the rule is fairness. Teachers have the freedom to choose 
comfortable clothes. They also get to enjoy air-conditioned rooms, while students have to sit in 
stuffy classrooms wearing uniforms that don’t help with the heat. A recent survey showed that 
90% of students believe it is unfair that teachers can wear comfortable clothing while students 
are forced to wear uniforms. We are the ones spending long hours sitting in these clothes, so 
we should have a say in what we wear. 

Lastly, this rule doesn’t mean students can wear anything they want without limits. We can still 
have rules that say clothes must be neat, tidy, and without rude words or pictures. As long as 
clothes are appropriate, it is fair to let students choose. In fact, research shows that schools with 
flexible dress codes see a 20% increase in overall student satisfaction. This shows that students 
are happier and schools are better places to learn when people feel comfortable and respected. 

In conclusion, the rule about uniforms should be changed. Students deserve the right to wear 
what makes them feel comfortable, express who they are, and stay focused in class. By 
allowing appropriate free choice in clothing, the school will become a better, kinder, and more 
enjoyable place for everyone. 



 


